
 

 

Subject:  Polybutylene Water Service Line Replacement – Road Closure 
 

To:    Mayor and Council 

 

From:    Michael Vos, Director, Operations and Infrastructure 

 

Date:    September 18, 2024 

 

Briefing: 
 

The attached is a letter to residents outlining the upcoming polybutylene water service line replacement construction 

project. The construction will occur on Bayview Avenue, Royal Road, Elmhurst Lane and Loves Road. The construction is 

anticipated to start the end of September 2024, and is expected to be complete in December 2024. There will be typical 

construction disturbances such as noise, dust, one road closure, temporary lane closures, temporary driveway closures 

and temporary water shut offs.  

 

 
 

Elmhurst Lane will be fully closed at the north end for the full duration of construction. Access for local residents and 

emergency services vehicles will be maintained throughout the duration of construction. Residents will be notified 48 

hours in advance of temporary disturbances such as limited driveway access or water shut off. 

 

The Town’s dedicated webpage georgina.ca/PolyB will be updated at key milestones throughout the project.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attachment 1: Letter to Residents 


